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                                                         August 5, 2014 
 
Dear Praying Co-laborers,  
 
Greetings in the name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ. 
 
Thank you for praying for us. As we look back at the past 2 months of June and July, we marveled at the Lord’s 
amazing grace working in us and through us.  
 
In June, the Lord enabled us and gave us safety as we attended a week of revival meetings in Lukop, in which I also 
preached during one of the services. During that same week my wife attended the Oasis conference held at Calvary 
Christian Academy in Kolonia where she teaches. The conference was led by Dr. Abels and his wife. We truly were 
filled to overflowing-encouraged, challenged, strengthened, and blessed. We also attended a week of workshop of Bible 
translation and participated in the stage 3 of our translating King James Bible version to Pingelapese language. 
 
On July 7-12 we had our Vacation Bible School. This year 5 young children asked the Lord to save them. Pray for them 
and us-to help them grow in the Lord. We ended that week with an overnight camp on one of the barrier islands that 
was developed for camping. Our people had a great time there.  We praise the Lord for providing the funds for the VBS 
and the overnight camp.  
 
From July 14-19 we attended the Kolonia Calvary Baptist Church anniversary revival meetings in which I also preached 
during one of the services. Again our people and we were encouraged and challenged by the messages preached 
during these meetings    
 
This week August 4-9, our young people are attending our annual Pohnpei Baptist summer youth camp. Some of our 
church folks are also working in this camp as cooks, counselors, security guards, boat driver and preaching also. Pray 
that God’s word will go forth and accomplish His will in the lives of these young people and the Lord be glorified.  This 
week until the 14th, I will be participating in another stage 3 of our Bible translation and workshop. Pray for wisdom, 
strength and safety.  
 
Thank you for praying for our church students who went abroad to further education. Thank you for praying for Luke 
(Kimson) Santos, Gayle Keller, and Belinda Jabehen. All of these students graduated from HBBC last May of 2014. 
Pray for these young people as they seek God’s will for a job.  
 
Pray for Roy Jano and my son (Roland Padock). Roy and Roland will be going to Guam on August 11th to attend 
HBBC. Pray that they continue to be yielded to God to be trained and effective servants of the Lord. Pray for the rest of 
our young people who are staying on Pohnpei to continue to be on fire for the Lord.  
 
Thank for your support.  
 
In Christ,  
Sonny, Lihna and Family 


